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1.1
Personal anecdotes and examples



 






  

    

      
It
was a sunny afternoon when I, just 15 years old, first realized the
value of financial education. I remember sitting in a park with my
friend Lisa as we planned our summer shopping. Lisa excitedly told
me
about a pair of shoes she really wanted, even though she knew it
would eat up her monthly allowance. "I'll buy those no matter
what it costs," she said firmly.
    
  



 






  

    

      
A
little later we met Tom, a school friend, who told us about a
summer
job he had just started. He told us that he didn't want to just
spend
his first paycheck, but put some of it aside for his first laptop.
He
told us how his older brother had taught him that it was wise to
manage his money responsibly and plan for the future.
    
  



 






  

    

      
While
Lisa actually bought the shoes later, Tom continued to put money
aside. A few months later, Tom had saved enough to buy not only the
laptop but also a useful software package. Lisa, on the other hand,
was constantly short of cash and couldn't afford to go to the
movies
or read the new book she so wanted to read.
    
  



 






  

    

      
This
story, simple as it may seem, highlights the difference between
short-term thinking and long-term financial planning. Lisa and Tom
represent two very different approaches to money. While Lisa is
guided by the desires of the moment, Tom plans for the future and
profits from it.
    
  



 






  

    

      
But
let's look at another story. When I turned 18, my aunt gave me a
little seed money for my studies. Instead of spending it
immediately,
I went to a bank for advice. The advisor explained various
investment
options to me, and I decided to invest some of the money in a
moderate-risk fund. Some of my friends laughed at me for this and
said I should rather spend the money on travel or clothes. But four
years later, when I graduated, the money I had invested was not
only
still there, but had even increased through interest and price
gains.
With the extra money, I was able to buy my first car and move into
my
first apartment.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Financial
intelligence is not just understanding numbers or knowing economic
terms. It is the ability to make decisions that benefit us not only
in the present, but also in the future. It means recognizing the
impact of our decisions and understanding how small steps can add
up
over time.
    
  



 






  

    

      
These
insights didn't come overnight, and of course there were mistakes
and
missteps along the way. But with each experience, good or bad, my
understanding of money and how to use it wisely grew. I hope the
stories and examples in this book will help you understand the
importance of financial literacy and acquire the tools and
knowledge
to successfully navigate your own financial path.
    
  



 






                    
                    
                

                
            

            
        

    
        
            
                
                
                    
                    
                        1.2 Why this book was written for teenagers
                    

                    
                    
                

                
                
                    
                    
                    

 






  

    

      
Adolescence
is a crucial phase of life in which many habits, attitudes and
values
are formed that accompany us throughout our lives. Many of us
remember the first times during this period: the first time leaving
home alone, the first time bearing full responsibility for a
decision, the first time earning a salary, the first time feeling
the
consequences of those decisions. These are formative experiences,
and
how we deal with them often influences the course of our entire
adult
lives.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Finances
are a central aspect of these formative years. Although the topic
of
money is not adequately addressed in many schools, young people are
expected to make complex financial decisions as they enter the
adult
world. How much should they save from their first salary? Does it
make sense to take out a loan? How does a bank account work? These
and many other questions come up, often without clear
answers.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
a world that is constantly changing, where digitalization is
transforming the flow of money and new financial instruments such
as
cryptocurrencies are emerging, it is essential that the younger
generation is prepared for these challenges. Lack of financial
knowledge can have long-term consequences. Bad decisions at a young
age can lead to a lifetime of debt or missed financial
opportunities.
    
  



 






  

    

      
But
why young people in particular? Well, the earlier you start
learning
about finance, the better. Understanding the basics of money
management and investing at a young age is a huge benefit. It helps
avoid mistakes that many others make throughout their lives and
lays
the foundation for a financially secure and independent
life.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Young
people are at the beginning of their financial journey. With the
right knowledge and tools, they can ensure that this journey is not
marked by unnecessary obstacles and setbacks. It's easier to
develop
good habits from the start than to correct bad habits later in
life.
    
  



 






  

    

      
But
it's not just about numbers and account balances. It's about
building
self-confidence and self-esteem. It's about taking control of your
life and knowing that no matter what challenges you face, you have
the skills and knowledge to overcome them.
    
  



 






  

    

      
This
book was written to fill that gap and provide a guide specifically
tailored to the needs and questions of young people. It is a guide
designed to empower young readers to make informed decisions,
define
their financial goals, and pursue them with determination and
knowledge. It was written to guide the next generation on the path
to
financial independence, security and freedom.
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Money,
in its many forms and functions, plays a central role in the
structure and functioning of our modern society. It is not only a
means to buy and sell goods and services, but also a means to
measure
value, store wealth, and transfer assets across time and space.
However, to understand the true meaning and role of money in our
society, we must dive deeper and explore the many facets it plays
in
our daily lives and in the global economy.
    
  



 






  

    

      
First
of all, money is a universal medium of exchange. It enables the
efficient exchange of goods and services without the need for a
direct exchange of goods or services (as in barter). This function
of
money facilitates trade and specialization, which increases
productivity and raises living standards. Money allows us to work
and
earn money in a particular sector and then use that money to buy a
variety of goods and services from other sectors.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
addition, however, money also serves as a unit of measurement. It
provides a common unit of measurement in which the value of
different
goods and services can be expressed and compared. This facilitates
pricing, budgeting and economic planning. Prices provide important
signals to both consumers and producers about how best to use their
resources, and they reflect the relative value of goods and
services
in society.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Another
important aspect of money is its function as a store of value.
People
save money to meet future needs and desires or to protect
themselves
against unexpected financial emergencies. In an uncertain world,
money offers the opportunity to preserve today's value for
tomorrow.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
modern society, however, money also has a deeper, often less
tangible
meaning. Money has social and cultural dimensions. In many
cultures,
wealth or lack thereof is considered an indicator of a person's
social status, success, or worth. Money can confer power, influence
and prestige and is often associated with self-esteem and identity.
This can have both positive and negative effects on individual and
collective well-being.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
addition, the way we think about and use money can affect our
relationships, our choices, and even our mentality. Some people
strive for more money throughout their lives because they believe
it
brings them happiness and satisfaction, while others consciously
choose a minimalist lifestyle and trade material wealth for other
values.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
a globalized world, money also plays a central role in
international
politics and economics. Currencies, exchange rates, cross-border
investment, and international trade agreements are mechanisms
through
which money influences the flow of goods, services, and resources
around the globe.
    
  



 






  

    

      
So
money is much more than paper and coins. It is a complex and
multi-layered instrument that is deeply embedded in the social,
economic and political fabric of our society. It shapes the way we
think, feel and act and has far-reaching effects on our individual
and collective lives. Understanding its role and importance is key
to
navigating the modern world and living a healthy, balanced, and
fulfilling life.
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In
the hands of a young person, money can seem like a magical piece of
paper or metal that provides access to coveted goods or
experiences.
But money, in all its forms and functions, has a deep and complex
history that is worth exploring.
    
  



 






  

    

      
The
roots of money go back thousands of years. Before the introduction
of
money as a medium of exchange, societies relied on barter. Imagine
you had chickens and wanted grain in exchange. You had to find
someone who had grain and wanted chickens. These direct barter
transactions were often inefficient and limited because they
depended
on a double coincidence of needs - each party had to have exactly
what the other wanted.
    
  



 






  

    

      
To
overcome this inefficiency, people began to use objects that were
generally recognized as valuable in their community as a means of
exchange. These could be shells, beads, salt, or even livestock.
These items became the first forms of money and allowed for easier
and more flexible trade.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Over
time, societies began to value metals like gold and silver for
their
rarity, durability, and divisibility. They were minted into coins
that had a certain weight and value. These coins revolutionized
trade
because they were universally recognized and trusted.
    
  



 






  

    

      
The
concept of paper money originated in China during the Tang and Song
Dynasties and eventually spread around the world. Instead of
carrying
heavy coins, people could now use light and convenient paper money
backed by physical gold or silver in a vault or bank.
    
  



 






  

    

      
With
the industrial revolution and the emergence of modern economic
systems in the 19th and 20th centuries, money also continued to
change. The gold standard, under which every unit of currency was
backed directly by gold, was eventually abandoned in many
countries.
It was replaced by fiat currencies, i.e. currencies that have no
intrinsic value but are based on the trust of the people and the
authority of the state.
    
  



 






  

    

      
In
today's society, money exists not only physically in the form of
coins and banknotes, but also digitally. Electronic transfers,
credit
cards and mobile payment methods dominate many of our financial
transactions. And more recently, cryptocurrencies, digital or
virtual
currencies that use cryptography for security, have further changed
the financial landscape.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Every
culture and society has its own relationship with money and its own
history of how it was used and what its meaning was. In some
cultures, money was associated with spiritual or religious
practices;
in others, it served as a means of power and control.
    
  



 






  

    

      
The
way we think about and use money today is the result of millennia
of
evolution, experimentation, and adaptation. It is both a practical
tool and a reflection of a society's values, hopes, and fears.
Understanding its history and its role in different cultures can
help
us better understand our own relationship with money and how to use
it consciously and responsibly. It reminds us that money, as
ubiquitous as it may be, is a human construct shaped by culture,
history, and people's choices.
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In
the complex world of finance, there are many terms that are often
interrelated and form the basis for our understanding and decisions
in financial matters. In order to make informed financial
decisions,
it is important to understand these terms and recognize their
importance in our daily lives.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Let's
start with the term "income." Income refers to money you
get from work, investments, or other sources. For many young
people,
this may be money from a part-time job, pocket money, or gifts. But
income can also come from other sources, such as interest from
savings, dividends from stocks, or rental income from real estate.
It's the money that goes into your pocket, so to speak, and forms
the
basis for all financial activities.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Then
there are "expenses," the opposite of income. Expenses are
the money you spend on goods and services. This can be necessary
expenses like food, rent, or education, but it can also be
recreational activities, clothing, or technology. Every time you
spend money, your disposable income decreases, so it's important to
keep track of your expenses and make sure they don't regularly
exceed
your income.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Another
important financial term is "debt." Debt occurs when you
borrow money, whether from a bank, a credit card company, or
another
person. This borrowed money usually must be paid back with
interest.
Young people may have debt in the form of student loans, credit
card
debt, or even money borrowed from friends or family. Although debt
can sometimes be necessary to make major investments or bridge
financial shortages, it is important to handle it responsibly and
have a clear plan for repayment.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Finally,
there is "wealth." Wealth is the total value of what you
own minus what you owe. It includes both tangible possessions (like
your car, house, or technology) and intangibles like stocks, bonds,
or savings. Your net worth is an indicator of your financial
health.
A positive net worth means you own more than you owe, while a
negative net worth means you owe more than you can own.
    
  



 






  

    

      
These
concepts are the cornerstones of any financial education. They help
us assess our financial situation, make informed decisions, and
achieve our financial goals. Understanding income, expenses, debt,
and assets allows us to keep track of our finances, protect
ourselves
from financial pitfalls, and ultimately live a more financially
fulfilling and secure life. Therefore, it is important that young
people learn about these concepts as early as possible and consider
them in their daily decisions. This not only impacts their current
financial well-being, but also lays the foundation for a successful
financial future.
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Currencies
and inflation are two key concepts at the heart of our financial
world. Although they may seem complicated at first glance, their
principles are simple to understand upon closer inspection.
    
  



 






  

    

      
Let's
start with currencies. A currency is a means of payment that is
accepted as an official medium of exchange in a particular country
or
economic area. It represents a value that is guaranteed by a
central
bank or government. Currencies are what we use in everyday life to
buy goods and services, whether it's the euro, the U.S. dollar, or
the Japanese yen. But why are there so many different currencies?
Well, each country usually has its own currency that reflects its
economy, trade relations and monetary policy.
    
  















